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Good morning.  Well this week has seen the turning on of the school heating.  A few 

chilly mornings though have been brightened up by warmer afternoons.  Can I please 

take this opportunity to remind parents to label all school items.  Everything that is 

labelled is returned to children in the school, however we've only had three full weeks at 

school and already the lost property bin is full to bursting, particularly jumpers and coats.  

 

Many thanks to parents who have attended the briefing sessions.  Again, information is 
being loaded on the school website for you to access at any time.  

 

This week Year 4 enjoyed a Saxon workshop, I popped in to see some battle re-

enactment as well as the ‘lifting of the sword’ challenge.  A good job I didn't enter the 

challenge as I'm sure I would have failed miserably!  

 

On Wednesday, our first KS2 football  coaching session also took place.  The PTA have 

sourced and funded coaches from Woking Town to come and work with pupils after 

school.  We've had some great feedback about the first session and hopefully this will 

have a huge impact on our footballing ability.  This was organised in response to some of 

the questionnaire feedback we received last year.  

 

Thanks also go to Mrs Reynell, Mrs Lines and Mrs Gill who have started up their choirs 

this week.  We have two choirs running in the school and hope to be joining in with 

various singing events over the course of the year.  

 

As an update to our work as an Academy Trust, myself, Mrs McAllister and Julia Lamaison 

(Our Trust Chair) visited the regional School's Commissioners (RSC) office in 

Croydon.  The meeting was to review the work of the Trust, looking at all aspects of our 

work including outcomes for pupils, finance, leadership, governance and school 

improvement.  We had a detailed discussion and the RSC had a thorough understanding 

of Pyrford.  We were complimented on the work that we do and the high quality 

education that the pupils at the school receive.  Our next steps are to spread this work 

by growing The Newark Trust, so that other schools can collaborate with us.  

 

Next week continues to be jam packed.  We have the auditors in at the school for two 

days, carrying our their annual audit of finance and policy within the school.  On  a more 

exciting note, Year 5 are heading out to the Planetarium which supports the work they 

are currently doing in Science.  

 
Please note that Harvest Festival is approaching in October and we will again be joining 

the work of the Church of the Good Shepherd by supporting the Woking 

food bank.  We will be collecting non perishable items to donate on 12th October - see 

the list later in the newsletter. 

 

Finally, we have some staff vacancies.  Full details are available by clicking on the link on 

the Staff page of our website.  If you would like any further information please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McAllister or myself at the school.  

 

Wishing you all a good weekend. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

28 September 2018 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 

 

TREETOPS AFTER 

SCHOOL CLUB 

Staff required 

3 - 6 pm (with some 

flexibility if required) 

From 1 to 5 days per week 

Please email Mrs McAllister 

for more information 

(info@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk) 

mailto:info@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk


Squirrels  - Stanley Gallagher for settling well and 

being helpful. 

Hazel - Zaynab Hussain for always trying her best. 

Beech - Arthur Jessup for always trying hard in 

the star job. 

Chestnut - Eleanor Currid for listening carefully 

and always trying her best. 

Oak - Faghiyah Hussain for being a super star 

learner! 

Cedar - Beth Williams for writing a brilliant 

letter. 

Hawthorn - Isla Foden-Reekie for writing a lovely 

‘Thank You’ letter. 

Elm - Caspar Woods for an excellent notebook 

based on The Hodgeheg. 

Maple - Yusuf Hussain for excellent place value 

work in Maths. 

Birch - Robyn Irvine for a factual and well 

presented Saxon village. 

Alder - Fallak Zaib for an informative poster in 

Science about the dangers of electricity. 

Larch - Daniel Sprangle for showing amazing 

strength during the Anglo-Saxon workshop. 

Cherry - Ollie Neenan for excellent place value 

work in Maths - offering clear explanations of his 

methods/reasoning. 

Willow - Dylan Miles for excellent editing of his 

writing to produce a detailed extract from a 

letter. 

Sycamore - Harry Cicigoi for producing some 

fantastic work in Science about fossil formation 

and the life of Mary Anning. 

Laurel - Zach Beveridge for an excellent picture 

using ‘stop-action imagery’ in Art. 

Holly - Lydia Gidman for an excellent explanation 

about Inheritance in Science.  

Forms for the nasal flu vaccination have been sent home to all 

children except those in the Nursery and Year 6.  These must be 

returned by Wednesday 3rd October for the School Nurse to 

collect.  Also this applies if you have indicated that you do not 

wish your child to receive the vaccination.  Thank you. 

CONTACTING THE SCHOOL 

You are now able to do the following via the school 

website: 

 Report your child’s absence due to illness 

 Give permission to administer medicine 

 Request absence during term time 

 Update your contact details 

There is a ‘Forms’ button  just under the blue bar at 

the top of the homepage.  Please contact the office if 

you have any problems / feedback. 







PARENT HELPERS 

 

A big thank you to all the people who volunteered their time over the last school year to help in school - it was 

greatly appreciated. 

If you would like to offer your help to the school this year, please could you fill in the slip below and send it in to 

school with your child. 

You will need to complete a DBS check - please ask Mrs Anderson in the office for details 

(c.anderson@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk). 

Once your DBS clearance has come through I will get in touch with you to let you know which class teacher to 

contact. 

With our thanks in advance. 

Mrs Little 

 

NAME ______________________________________________________________ 

 

CHILD’S NAME ________________________________________________     

 

CLASS ________________________ 

 

Please fill in the table below as to when you are available to help. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would prefer to help with: 

               Foundation Stage & Key Stage 1 

 

   Key Stage 2 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Morning 

 

     

Afternoon 

 

     



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2018—2019 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Yr 5 to Intech Planetarium Tue 2 October  

Welcome Wednesday Wed 3 October 15:15 - 15:45 

Yr R Phonics & Maths Briefing Tue 9 October 15:30 

Harvest Festival Service  Fri 12 October 09:30 

Flu Vaccinations for Yrs R - 5 Tue 16 October  

Mufti Day - Sports Theme Fri 19 October  

Flu Vaccinations for Yrs R - 5 Fri 19 October  

Autumn Half term 22—26 October  

Yr 6 Secondary Admissions deadline Wed 31 October  

Autumn Parents Meetings Tue 6 November 15:30 - 17:30 

Yr 6 to WW1 Workshop at Guildford Cathedral Wed 7 November  

Autumn Parents Meetings Thu 8 November 15:30 - 19:30 

Yr 6 to Marwell Zoo Wed 14 November  

PTA AGM Wed 14 November 19:45 

Presentation & Tour for Prospective Parents Thu 15 November 
10:00 & 14:00  

& 19:00 

Christmas Fayre Sat 1 December  

‘Robin Hood’ Panto for whole school Tue 4 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Wednesday 5 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Thursday 6 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Friday 7 December  

Christmas Tree Sale Saturday 8 December  

School Christmas Service at CoGS Wed 19 December 09:30 

Last Day of Autumn Term Wed 19 December finish at 13:30  

Christmas Holidays 20 December to 2 January   

INSET Day Thu 3 January  

INSET Day Fri 4 January  

First Day of Spring Term Mon 7 January  

Primary Admissions deadline Tue 15 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Wed 16 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Thu 17 January  

Yr 4 to Synagogue Thu 31 January  

o2 Young Voices Concert Fri 1 February  

Yr 6 Bikeability Mon 4 - Fri 8 February  

PTA Quiz Night Fri 8 February  

Spring Half term 18 - 22 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Thu 28 February  

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Thu 14 March  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Mon 1 - Wed 3 April  

School Easter Service at CoGS Fri 5 April 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Fri 5 April finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April  

First Day of Summer Term Tue 23 April  

Yr 5 Viking workshop Mon 29 April  

Reception to British Wildlife Centre Wed 1 May  

May Bank Holiday Mon 6 May  



Description Date Time 

Yr 3 Residential to Henley Fort Tue 7 - Wed 8 May  

SATs Week 13 - 17 May  

Yr 5 Residential to West Dean Tue 14 - Fri 17 May  

Summer Half term 27 - 31 May  

INSET Day Mon 3 June  

Yr 2 to The Look Out Discovery Centre Tue 11 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 12 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Thu 13 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Liddington Hall Mon 17 - Fri 21 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 19 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Thu 27 June  

Seconday School Induction Days Tue 2 and/or Wed 3 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Thu 4 July  

PTA Family BBQ Fri 12 July  

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 24 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 24 July finish at 13:30 

RECEPTION & 

KS1 PARENTS! 

Can you spare 5-10 

minutes after drop-off once a 

fortnight (Tuesdays, Wednesdays 

or Thursdays)? 

We need volunteers to help wash 

fruit and veg for the Reception 

and KS1 children. 

If you can help or would like more 

information, please contact Fiona 

Lee (fionalee1@yahoo.com). 

Thank you. 

We have a large supply of good condition, 

secondhand school reversible jackets in our 

uniform stock.  They are £20 to buy brand new 

and we are currently selling these at £5 each.  

Just ask at the office. 

PRAYER CLUB 

Thursdays, 3:15 - 3:50 pm 

Starting next week in Maple Class 

Prayer Club is for all children and parents are welcome. 

Including special prayers for the children and staff - this time for 

Squirrels . 

mailto:fionalee1@yahoo.com







